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July 30, 2022
Dear Co-Labourers,

Greetings from the Northwest USA. We trust you are rejoicing in God’s blessings. Psalms
67:3, “Let the people praise thee, O God; let all the people praise thee.” The last Psalms in
the book of Psalms start out with “Praise ye the Lord.”

The last two months have gone by so fast. We left Georgia on June 8th. We were in Hilltop
Baptist Church in Riceville, Tennessee on June the 9th. Then on Thursday we left for
Buffalo, Wyoming to get ready for the Northwest Orientation. We spent the next few
weeks getting ready for classes, doing the grocery shopping, and getting desserts baked.

We had a great week of orientation. We had 18 families there with classes in the day for
the adults, and VBS for 60 teens and younger children. At night we had preaching services.
We had a choir each night and a children’s choir on Wednesday night. We had Dr. Joel
Logan, pastor of Tabernacle Baptist Church, Greenville, SC preaching to us each night. We
had 25 folks from our home church, Old Suwanee Baptist Church, come and take charge of
the VBS. They were such a blessing. VBS also included taking those young folks bowling.
We had so many youngsters that we had to divide that into two groups, one on Tuesday
morning and the second on Wednesday morning. We also had Rev. and Mrs. Allen
Blanton and Rev. and Mrs. Danny Moore take charge of the kitchen duties to feed such a
large group.

All those coming arrived safely. We had families coming from California, Montana, North
Dakota, South Dakota, Washington, Utah, Idaho, Missouri, and those on deputation from
the location of their last meeting. God blessed so that all the food and supplies were paid
for, and we were able to give $500.00 to the church planting families to help with fuel,
food and motels while traveling. We want to thank all of you who helped these families
with their traveling expenses. It was such a blessing.

Of course, when God is blessing, there is opposition. We have had some truck problems.
Ray Godfrey was involved in a traffic accident in Idaho after the Orientation (they are
okay, but their car was totaled), Caleb Ballew had truck problems in South Dakota on the
way back to Virginia, and Scott Allen is still in Montana with truck engine problems.

After Orientation, I went to Grace Baptist Church in Billings, Montana to help for two
weeks. [ was also able to be with Pastor Pruitt in Red Lodge, Montana at Beartooth
Mountain Baptist Church.

Please keep us in your prayers as we travel. We love you and appreciate all you do for the
Lord. Thank you again for your prayers and financial support. God bless you.

Because He cares,
Rev, Wesley Futehens

Rev. Wesley Hutchens

-.Lift up your eyes, and look on the fields; for they are white already to harvest. John 4:35b



